
Year 5/6: 92% Below  

Year 3/4: 92% Below 

Year 1/2: 84% Below 

Reception: 41% Well 
Below  

Nursery: 26% Well 
Below 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

86%  

Yearly school 
attendance to date: 

92.8% 

The dreaded chicken pox 
has taken over this week.  

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Reading corner  

All classes have now been for a visit to our school 
library. The children have really enjoyed listening 
to a story, finding a new book or just exploring. We 
also intend to take all classes to our nearest li-
brary at Skelton over the next term.  Congratula-
tions to Kylan R and Charlie G who won the book 
draw last week. Thank you to those parents who 
take the time to hear their children read at home 
regularly. We really need every parent/carer to 
adopt this routine. We need your support more 
than ever to close 
the gaps left by 
the pandemic and 
ensure that each 
child is ready for 
the next steps of 
their learning.  

‘Working together 
to be the best 
that we can be’. 

 

 

Flu vaccination 

Parents should have received a letter regarding flu 
vaccinations for children from Reception to Y6. If you 
would like your child to take part, please complete the 
online form.  

Our school code is HD111531 

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards - 

Presentation 

 Bobby J -Miss Hanratty 

 Charlie G -Mrs Davies 

 Grace B —Mr Fairbridge  

Mikey S - Mrs Norris 

Breakfast club star is 
Blossom L  

Pen Licence—Mikey S  

 

Friday 30th September 2022 

What another busy week it has been at school and the 
children and staff continue to work incredibly hard. 
Thank you to all the parents who joined us this morning 
for our annual ‘Macmillan Coffee Morning’. It was quiet 
but we still managed to raise an AMAZING £285 for 
such a fabulous charity. Thank you  

 

                                               
Rugby Stars  

Well done to our boys who entered the 
East Cleveland Y5/6Tag Rugby competi-
tion on Tuesday. The boys were amazing 
and managed to finish in 2nd place. What 
a fantastic achievement ! HUGE thanks 
also goes to Mrs Hoffman who supported 
the team and said all the children be-
haved incredibly well. Keep it up Lingdale! 
We are so proud of you all.  

 



Dates for the diary: 

PD DAY 3— Monday 31st October 2022 (school closed) 

PD DAY 4– Tuesday 3rd January 2023 (school closed) 

PD day 5—Friday 21st July 2023 (school closed) 

Friday 30th September 2022—Macmillan Coffee Morning—Please support  

Please ensure you have received your child’s class newsletter and the full term 

diary dates. This will help keep up to date with our curriculum and other im-

portant information and events. Just a reminder for ALL parents/carers to 

return pupil information forms, home/school agreement and Computing us-

age form. School MUST have up to date phone numbers and addresses incase 

of an emergency. #workingtogether  

Have a lovely weekend everyone! Be Safe, Be Ready, Be Respectful!  

What an amazing day at the Museum! 

The children in Key Stage One had an amazing time visiting 

Captain Cook Museum yesterday.  They learnt about Cap-

tain Cook's life and his explorations through challenges 

and self-discovery around the Museum.  They took part in 

different workshops allowing them to show their creativi-

ty.  They were a credit to the school throughout the day 

and behaviour was impeccable. Thank you to Mrs Davies, 

Miss Parvin and Mrs Stephenson who supported them.  

 

New start times for 1st November 22 

After half term, we will be changing our start 

time to 8.45am. This will mean children need 

to be lined up at the pencils for 8.40am at the 

latest. We will also be offering our free break-

fast club from the earlier time of 8am. Last 

entry to breakfast club will be 8.20am. Any 

child arriving after 8.45am will be marked late. 

Thank you  

 



Lingdale’s got talent! 

Whether it’s dancing, learning to play a musical instrument,  swimming, football or looking after your pet… whatever it 

may be, we love to hear about and celebrate our children’s skills, interests and talents outside of school. 

 

Well done to Darcy Morgan who took 

part in a sponsored walk up Scafell Pike 

on Saturday 24th September in aid of the 

T.O.M programme. All your family, 

friends and school staff are extremely 

proud of Darcy who completed this walk 

after 3 days at Carlton. What an inspira-

tion Darcy keep it up!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send an email to your child’s class teacher if you have something to share and celebrate. We would love to hear from you!  

A message from the Chair of Governors  

Lingdale School is at the centre of the community and plays an important part in the life of Lingdale. As living costs are 

increasing daily, I would encourage families to make use of our FREE breakfast club. The FREE breakfast club is funded by 

Greggs Bakery, which is available every morning from 8:15am and for those who start work early we are able to provide a 

breakfast club from 7:30am for a small charge of £1.00 per day.  Greggs also offer funding for those families who are strug-

gling. They can support with clothing and food vouchers and offer our school support helping families who may need new 

white goods e.g washers, beds, fridges, freezers etc. If you are struggling, then please speak to Mrs Thornton ASAP as we 

are always here to help.  

The rapidly rising fuel costs was also a major concern for governors as we started the new term. Rough calculations show 

that our gas and electricity bill could increase by £20000 this year. Fortunately the government has announced help with 

energy costs for schools. Exact details are not yet available but we hope it will allow us to use our budget educating your 

children to make them “the best that they can be”. John Whitehead Chair of Governors. 

School council 

HUGE well done to all the children who have been nominated for a place on our school council. The children all voted for 

who they would like to represent them as member of the school council and we can’t wait to hear all their ideas. Congrat-

ulations goes to Ocean H, Lewis J, Darcy M, Ava W, Lucas H, Dimitri D, Dylan R, Grace B, Tilly O, Ivy W and Bunty S.  They 

will join the Head Boy and Girl and their deputies for weekly school council meetings which will be supported by Mrs Hoff-

man.  



Safeguarding Information  

At Lingdale Primary School we know there can be no issue of greater importance to parents and car-

ers, than the safety of their children; safeguarding is high on our agenda. At Lingdale  we give upmost 

priority to getting our safeguarding procedures right and have a team of staff responsible for keeping 

children and learners safe and supporting those most vulnerable to harm and neglect. 

Safeguarding is an essential part of the fabric of our school and our safeguarding team pays particular attention to the metic-

ulous and systematic implementation of policies and routines.  Furthermore, safeguarding involves every member of the 

school community in some way and we have a sharp eye on the particular circumstances and needs of all pupils, especially 

the most vulnerable. 

We have a Safeguarding Team which consists of: 

Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Sarah Thornton (Head Teacher) 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads Miss Rachel Schumm ( Room Leader) and Mrs Norris (Assistant Headteacher) 

Designated Governor for Safeguarding : Mr J Whitehead (Chair of Governors) 

Should you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children at Lingdale Primary School, please contact a member 

of the safeguarding team. 

If you are worried about a child, please visit http://www.teescpp.org.uk/ for more information about how to report your 

concerns.  

During working hours: Monday to Thursday 8.30am – 5pm 

Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm 

South Tees Multi-agency Hub  

Daisy Lane, Overfields, Redcar Tel: 01642 130700 Email: southteesmach@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk 

Out of hours: 

Emergency Duty Team 

Tel: 01642 524 552 

In an emergency contact Cleveland Police on: 101 

NSPCC National Helpline Tel: (0808) 8005000 

NSPCC Whistleblowing Helpline Tel: (0800) 028 0285 

If a member of the public considers that there is an emergency situation, they should dial 999 for the Police 

Parent consultations  

Face to face parent con-

sultations will be held on 

Tuesday 18th October 3-

6pm. Please check your 

emails next week and 

ensure you have a slot 

booked.   

 Has your child received a Dale postcard yet? 

Dale postcards are sent 

to  children to express 

how proud we are of 

them. I wonder who will 

have one through their 

door this week?  


